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SUNDAY [N

DRDINARY TIME

“Thus, the last
will be first, and
the first will be
last.” - Mt 20:16

Excerpts from the Lectionary for Mass ©2001, 1998, 1970 CCD.

FALL MASS SCHEDULE

Noon Wednesday

6:30pm Thursday
9:00am Friday
5pm Saturday
9:30am Sunday

Online weekend liturgy is available on our
website beginning at 5pm on Saturday

Rosary
Rosary at 6:00pm on Thursday

Evening Prayer and Adoration
Sunday Adoration at 6:30pm on Sundays
has been temporarily suspended

The Church of St. Edward ¢« 9401 Nesbitt Avenue South, Bloomington, MN 55437

Reconciliation
Contact Fr. Rick to request a confession.

Sacrament of Anointing
Contact Fr. Rick to request an anointing.

If you or a family member are ill contact
Mia Ah Sani, Director of Pastoral Care.

Baptism
Call Donna Rubio, Director of Community
Life, to register for Baptism preparation.

Marriage
Contact Donna Rubio, Director of
Community Life; six months to one year
preparation time required.

Parish Leadership
Molly Mitch, Trustee
Peter Smyth, Trustee

Parish Council
Chair Steve Madej
Vice Chair Michele Cowling, Social Justice
John Cotter, Worship
Angie Dunbar, Faith Formation
Randy Jenniges, At-Large
Tom Kent, Administration
Maureen Larson, Pastoral Care
Patsy Murphy, Community Life
Fr. Rick Banker, Pastor
Beth Schorle, Parish Administrator

952-835-7101 « stedwardschurch.org
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The leadership and staff remain
committed to supporting you on your
spiritual journey and to keep you
spiritually connected to the parish
and each other.

Here’s how you can stay involved:

o Monitor our parish website at
www.stedwardschurch.org and
social media for news and event updates,
plus online Masses and homilies!

o Watch for emails with the latest
information. If you are not currently
receiving emails from us, contact
receptionist@stedwardschurch.org

e Participate in electronic giving to support
our ongoing ministries and operations.

Thank you for your support and

faithfulness to our parish community!

Although the parish office remains
temporarily closed, staff members are
available to meet by appointment.

Contact a member of staff using the emails
below, or call: 952-835-7101

Pastor
Fr. Rick Banker .......... rbanker@stedwardschurch.org

Parish Administrator
Beth Schorle............. bschorle@stedwardschurch.org

Administrative Assistant
Diane Swenson ....receptionist@stedwardschurch.org

Liturgy Coordinator
Mary Kay Hird ............. mkhird@stedwardschurch.org

Director of Communications
Celeste Morris............. cmorris@stedwardschurch.org

Director of Pastoral Care, Social Justice
Mia Ah Sani.............. mahsani@stedwardschurch.org

Director of Community Life & Adult Formation
Donna Rubio ................ drubio@stedwardschurch.org

Director of High School & Digital Ministries
Patrick Smalley ........ psmalley@stedwardschurch.org

Director of Faith Formation: Birth to Gr. 8

Nicole Smalley ......... nsmalley@stedwardschurch.org
Director of Music

Andrew Walker-........... awalker@stedwardschurch.org
Children’s Choir Director

Maria Smyth ............... msmyth@stedwardschurch.org

GOSPEL MEDITATION

If I work for five hours, I expect to get paid for five hours. If I work for two, I
expect to get paid for two. What if we worked for a company that paid everyone
the same amount regardless of how long they worked? How would we feel going
home with the same pay for working eight hours as my co-worker did for working
only two hours? Secular wisdom would have a huge problem with this and a visit
to the Labor Board would quickly pursue. But this is God’s wisdom and God’s
ways.

We sometimes think that if we pray more, better, or more fervently and go over
and above with the practice of our faith, God will somehow reward us and present
us with some kind of merit badge. We are so wrong. Spiritual practices have only
one true purpose: to deepen our love for God. In deepening our love for God, we
also increase our ability to see God’s presence around us, living life more
purposefully and contemplatively. What if God chooses to treat someone who has
come on the scene of faith later in life the same as someone who has devoted their
whole lives to it? Does it really matter? If we have the merit badge notion of faith,
we can find ourselves feeling a little arrogant and even jealous of folks who have
not followed the same path that we have. We can even see ourselves as the
privileged few who have a corner on the faith and fully possess it.

That thinking doesn’t square with God. God is all about mercy in abundance and
is ready to take anyone to himself regardless of when they come. He is only happy
that they have come home and delights in their return. After all, if you really and
truly love someone, does it matter what they will give you in return or what you
receive as a benefit? If relationships were assessed based upon productivity, they
would lack authentic love. We invest too much self interest in our prayer and
neglect to see it as an opportunity to pursue our Lover and deepen the intimate
bond we have with God.

When we breathe our last, all that is of consequence is union with God. If my love
for God is real, I am going to want to live the Gospel, abide by the
commandments, practice my faith, forgive and love my neighbor, and care for the
environment, regardless of how much time it takes or benefits me. We want God
to think and behave as we do, and in doing so, we set ourselves up for
disappointment. God has a totally different agenda and that’s okay

—OLPi
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READINGS FOR THE WEEK
OF SEPTEMBER 20, 2020

s 55.6-0/Ps 1452-3, 6-9, 17-18 [18a]
WEEKDAYS WEEKENDS | Pril1:200.24, 27t 20:1-162
Noon Wednesday 5:00pm Saturday = ll\sn:hng?[?, 11-13/Ps 19:2-3, 4-5 [5]
6:30pm Thursday 9:30am Sunday Mt 9:9-13

; e Tuesday
9:00am Friday _ Prv 21:1-6, 10-13/Ps 119:1, 27, 30,
Sign up for Mass times or watch Mass online

34. 35, 44 [35]/Lk 8:19-21
stedwardschurch.org

Wednesday
Prv 30:5-9/Ps 119:29, 72, 89, 101,
104, 163 [105)/Lk 9:1-6

4 ki = = LS =
Ny —— e - ‘— e Thursday
ﬂ"h-' . i _-:1' : T ke T . Eccl 1:2-11/Ps 90:3-4, 5-6, 12-13, 14
and 17bc [1]/Lk 9:7-9
WATCH WEEKEND MASS ONLINE Friday
. . Eccl 3:1-11/Ps 144:1b and 2abc,3-4[1]
Now Live Streaming on Saturdays at 5 pm Lk 9:18-22
stedwardschurch.org Saturday
Eccl 11:9—12:8/Ps 90:3-4, 5-6, 12-13,
Click the “Watch Mass Online” button on our landing page 14 and 17 [1]/Lk 9:43b-45
or watch exclusively on our YouTube channel! Next Sunday
Note: Masses will no longer be posted to our Facebook page. Current and Ez 18:25-28/Ps 25:4-5, 6-7, 8-9 [6a]
recent Mass recordings are available on our website and on YouTube. Phil 2:1-11 or 2:1-5/Mt 21:28-3

JOIN THE .

ATTENDING MASS AT
ST. EDWARD Before You Leave Home

i Bring yous miesk and personal
~ Sign Up For Mass s®® han sanitizer with you
Sign up on our webste or call 352-835-TI0L .
e ™ Uiza the bathroom at home 25
onsider attanding a weekday . facilit limited
Mass if you hawe the flexibilitg . RIS
# L] et ta, n L]

Celebrating our
Re_turn to
Euc:harlstlc:WOrship

As a part of the ST. ED’S CREW
you will welcome parishioners to
Mass, help them adjust to the new
protocols regarding seating,
communion and more.

i - L T i
Arriving at the Church ‘ O

'D 0 Ferte sbeout 20 minutes bedore Mass, O m

Park in the kower level ko and use the main entrance.
o bave mobilily s you may use the upper
Int and enler fvough the chapel doors, I ]
I I A member of the 52, Ed's CREW will welcome you f}

It & line forms, phease obsarve sociel dstancing

Where to Sit "‘.-.""-.--:
JCREW meminer will guide wou to 8 pew, Liturgy Madifications

Famiy members wil b seted together Congregatona sngingls susperted. * ® ® ®' @ We are currently seeking
Tnce sested, donot moe (o2 dilfenent pew .e® * ® %\ will ot hold hands during the Lord's Prayer, b voluntegrs ages 18-65,. YVIth no
s, T (fter a Sign of Peace with a wave or ed I underlying health conditions, to
L N . . ..
Collections serve in this new ministry. Youth
gec:ﬂng E:ng:nmwmnn 0 Grdine giving is availatie on our weksite. may also serve with a parent.
MTL.,MZ e g s “dM'ﬁxmﬁTﬁﬁxﬂ“ Training will be provided.
Hmahlmr:; pew Lt a LREW * i - 2n If you are interested in becoming
merrber relisis your row, .
Sanifas your hands. et part of the ST. ED’S CREW
“*ﬂl?ﬂ"' mf"*mﬂi“;&;ﬂﬂ}“!mm L5*%** (oinPeace please contact Mary Kay Hird,
palms up, throu exiglas opening. & g a® Aftor racebdng Tollow the 3 A
Step to the side, lower your mask, consume ﬁmmmﬂﬁmmﬂm ITIturgy Coordinator, at
b o 1 1 yoUr e 1 ra, mkhird@stedwardschurch.org

www.stedwardschurch.org



W) b SOCIAL JUSTICE & CHARITY

-Fearfully and

wonderfully made
e Ps 13914

a

open wide our hearts

/

the enduring call to love
a p:;r.*rmmf letter aga inst ractsm

Wednesdays in October at 6:30pm

Respect Life
Wednesdays. 9:30-10:30am

In the spiritual battle to save mothers and

babies from abortion, prayer is our most By our baptism, we are members of Christ’s body and sharers in his mission. Imitating
important weapon. When people pray Christ, we must care for all members of our communities, honoring each person as
outside an abortion clinic and someone unique, sacred, and created in the image of God. We know that the evil of racism cuts to
is sidewalk counseling, the "No Show" the core of God’s plan for humanity, devaluing the diversity God created within the

rate can be as high as 75%. human family.

We invite you to join the group praying Join in the conversation as we examine the pastoral letter against racism, Open Wide Our
at Whole Woman’s Health, 8053 East Hearts. You have the option to login to the Zoom meeting or call in your phone.
Bloomington Freeway in Bloomington. e Join the Zoom Meeting on your computer, tablet or smart phone:

If you can’t go to the clinic, please pray Meeting ID: 878 6497 9299

the Rosary from home. (_Iall LorlvBarg at e  Dial in on your phone for audio only:

952-261-9499 for more information. 1 (312) 626 6799 enter in Meeting 1D: 878 6497 9299

Volunteer Training Feed My Starving Children FE Y

Cornerstone in Bloomington Packing sites are now open! ED n
(Www.cornerstonemn.org) is the Each year, the Social Justice & Charity ST A RV | N G

organization to which we donated committee sends thousands of meals to our

Christmas gifts last year. They deal with Sister Parish, Our Lady of Angels in Nicaragua. (: H | I_D R[ N

abused women and families. Twice a That makes FMSC a great place to volunteer.

year they host a training session for staff
and volunteers to learn about domestic
violence, sexual violence, human o Masks are required as well as all other o [fyou sign up as an individual, you

trafficking and general crime through a COVID precautions will be paired with another
trauma-informed lens. Successful o Volunteer groups are limited to five individual, but kept six feet apart.
completion of the training also includes persons and you will not be socially o The minimum age is now eight
sexual violence advocate certification. distanced from your group o A reservation is required to pack

Currently, FMSC has the following protocols in place:

The next training will be hosted . o . )
virtually September 28-October 2. The closest packing location is Chanhassen. For more information go to FMSC.org.
Twenty hours will be via ZOOM and
twenty hours will be Digital Talk
presentations.

| Wine & Weeding in the VEAP Garden

Spm on Wednesday Evenings

Beautiful heirloom tomatoes, cherry tomatoes, a few beets, carrots
and other miscellaneous veggies remain in the garden. Last week
. 37 pounds of tomatoes, peppers, cukes and green beans were
donated to VEAP. New volunteers are always welcome— if you
are interested stop by! Stay for a few minutes, or the whole night.

Note: Please bring your own snack, beverage, and lawn chair.

If you are interested, please contact
Cheryl Kolb-Untinten at
Cherylk@cornerstonemn.org.

Food Donations Still Needed

Food products like cereal, soup, pasta, and basic household supplies
like toilet paper and diapers remain in great demand. If you’re able,
please help by continuing to bring in these items. Donations can be
dropped off in the chapel vestibule from 8am to 8pm daily. If you
are attending Mass, bring your food donations with you and place
them in one of the bins in the church foyer.

The Church of St. Edward




Faith Formation Fall Update ﬁ

We will begin the faith formation year in October. We will be experimenting with an in-
person hybrid model with safety as our utmost concern. We recognize this choice does
not work for everyone, so there is also a fully online-only option for grades 1-9.

There will be no Sunday nursery this year

Sunday School for four and five-year-olds will be fully online via Zoom

Grades 1-9 will have a hybrid model of both in-person and online activities

e Grades 10-12 will meet in person weekly IITITIITIII | .-
H
Visit our faith formation page at www.stedwardschurch.org/faith-formation for the full
details, registration information and our safety plan. REGISTRATION OPEN!

COMMUNITY LIFE
PE A[[ w AI-K Sometimes referred to as a peace pilgrimage, a peace walk is a
form of nonviolent action where a person contemplatively walks for
particular issues important to the walker. St. Edward is pleased to
i. . present you with an opportunity to do a form of a peace walk right on
‘ the belief that God has a plan for creation, a plan to build his kingdom
of peace, love and justice. It holds that God has a special place in this

our campus. Beginning at the peace pole outside Entrance 4, its focus
story for each of us, whoever we are.

is on the seven pillars of Catholic Social Teaching, and there isa
ADULT FORMATION Lean Torrey

Bapbisms

explains how we are to live out our faith in the world. It is based on

station for each of the teachings.

Catholic Social Teaching is the basis of our Catholic faith, and
Maia Miller
& Lily Miller

Faith Sharing Online Groups

Faith sharing groups meet weekly via Zoom and provide

an opportunity to connect with others. Join any time! were welcomed into the
Men’s Group, Thursdays at 7pm Catholic Faith at St. Edward
e Meeting ID: 823 0252 7143 on Saturday, September 12

e Call-In:

Women’s Group, Mondays at 7pm
FMT e  Meeting ID: 846 3516 2418
(R ¥l e Call-In:
\-/ If you have questions about joining a group contact Donna
k at drubio@stedwardschurch.org.

FORMED

PICK OF THE WEEEK
Padre Pio; Between Heaven and Earth

Based on the historical records and the personal testimony of his
fellorw friars, this is the amazing true story of the life of the famaous
stigmatic mank, 5t Fadre Péo, a contemgarany saint who died in
1968, Blessed wth incredible spiritual gifts, including healing, b
location, reading of souls, and the stigmatic wounds, Padre Plo was
a powerful witness for Christ, and a great spiritual guide to
countless souls for cver fifty years.

Luke Babcock
was welcomed into the
Catholic Faith at St. Edward
on Saturday, September 12

SIGM LIP FREE AT FORMED ORGISIGHLP FAWERED:BY AUGLUSTINE INSTITLUTE

www.stedwardschurch.org



Supporting the ongoing
ministries at St. Edward

We appreciate all who contribute so
generously to our parish! Find more
information on these ways to send your
gift to the parish on our website. Go to
stedwardschurch.org and choose the
Donate/Give button.

ONLINE GIVING

Join the growing number of faithful
givers who have contributions
automatically transferred to our parish
through our Online Giving program.

TEXT GIVING

Text giving is one of the fastest, easiest
ways to give. Simply send a text
message to 833-948-2185 with the
amount you would like to contribute.

DROP BOX

A drop box is located in the chapel
vestibule for your convenience. The
chapel is open from 8am to 8pm every
day (except holidays).

MAIL
Donations can be mailed to our parish
office:

The Church of St. Edward
9401 Nesbitt Ave S
Bloomington, MN 55437

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE
Envelope $ 13,490
Electronic $ 2476
Plate $ 369
Weekly Total $ 16,335
August 2020
Offertory $ 56,353
Electronic Offertory $ 26,507
Special Gifts $ 2,710
Monthly Total $ 85,570

Sunday offertory funds all ministries,
operations, and pays for repairs.

Year-To-Date**

Actual $ 158,072
Special Gifts $ 5415
Total $ 163,487

** Updated as of August 2020

FY20 Annual Budget  $1,412,631

The Church of St. Edward

we .

pray SEI‘V@ give

We pray. We serve. We give. ThlS is our 2020 Stewardship theme at St. Edward. Anyone
would understand if you missed it. What a year it has been so far! Both the pandemic and
social unrest have shaken our lives in ways many of us have never experienced. We faced
bleak weeks without masses, our parish community life, fellowship, and outreach to those
who need help the most. So, it has been heartening over the last weeks to see our worship
and community reemerging in “new normal” ways.

Yes, so much has changed. But despite it all we remain steadfast in our knowledge that
everything we are and everything we have are gifts from God. We show our faith and
our gratitude in challenging times as much as in good times.

We are very interested to hear how you all have been doing during these months of social
isolation, restrictions and other challenges. For example:

® Tell us how the pandemic and this time of social unrest have affected you.
® How has your Catholic faith affected your reaction to the pandemic and social unrest?

® [fit has been challenging to pray, serve or give as you normally would, what have you
done in response?

o [n the face of everything happening in 2020, what do you find to be grateful for?
This is not a test or an essay contest. We would love to hear from as many of you as
possible in a few sentences, or even a few words. Please take a few moments to send an
email to bschorle@stedwardschurch.org. You can also drop a note or leave a voicemail
at the parish office.
Note: Your submission implies your permission for us to share your feedback in the
bulletin and other parish publications. If you do not want your comments to be shared, or
to be shared anonymously, please indicate this in your message. Thank you so much.

— The Stewardship Committee

On October 4, we will take up the Peter’s Pence
Collection, which provides Pope Francis with the funds to
carry out his charitable works around the world. The proceeds
benefit our brothers and sisters on the margins of society,
including victims of war, oppression, and disasters. Please be
generous. For more information, visit usccb.org/peters-pence.

SUPPORT THE

PETER'S

PENCE

COLLECTION

Join Our Staff!

We are currently looking to fill the following position on our staff:

Bookkeeper

In this position your primary responsibility is to ensure financial records for the Parish
and parish Memorial Garden are updated, timely and accurately. Our ideal candidate
will have extensive computer skills and bookkeeping experience. To excel at this position
you will have an attention to detail and dedication to accuracy.

A detailed position description is at: stedwardschurch.org/about/employment/
Qualified candidates should submit a letter of interest and resume to Beth Schorle, Parish
Administrator, at bschorle@stedwardschurch.org.

wﬂ‘? My,

Cheerful Generosity
“So the last will be first and the first last”. — Matthew 20:16

You’ve heard the saying “it’s not where you start, but how you finish.”
This certainly applies to this Bible passage. We have a responsibility
not only for our own lives, but for the lives of others as well. We are

o called to generously share our gifts with others, not hoard them for our
S8 own use. Our sincere gratitude and cheerful generosity will help us live
“God-centered” lives and not “self-centered” lives.

Reprinted with permission of the Archdiocese of St. Louis.

%,
E
£




PASTORAL CARE

Suicide Prevention Community Conversation Series

The Minnesota Department of Health and SAVE are excited to announce a new
community conversation series surrounding suicide prevention. This new series will
create space to learn about and discuss suicide prevention best practices and topics.

UPCOMING TOPICS
Suicide Risk and Protective Factors: Tuesday, September 22 at 9am
Suicide/Sudden Death Postvention Planning: Tuesday, October 20 at 9am

Each conversation will begin with suicide prevention expert, Dr. Dan Reidenberg from
SAVE, providing a 15-20 minute overview of the topic, incuding general information,
best practices, and practical tips. Participants will then be invited to join a moderated
discussion on the topic and share their experiences or tips on suicide prevention.

Register online: health.state.mn.us/communities/suicide/communities/communityconv

Grief Support Group

Saturdays, 10 to 11:30am

Since the pandemic has not allowed our grief support groups to meet in person, the
Downtown Grief Support Group has invited members of our parish to participate in
their grief support group via Zoom. Find more information at mplsgriefsupport.com,
including how to contact them by phone or email. Once contacted, they will follow up
and do a brief intake with you. If you are interested but have not used Zoom before, they
will help you, even scheduling a private Zoom call before their first meeting so you can
practice and feel comfortable with it.

If you have any questions call Mia Ah Sani in the parish office at 952-835-7101, ext. 223.

PASTORAL CARE UPDATES

Funerals are being scheduled with limited capacity. We are also able to live stream
funerals to our YouTube channel for anyone unable to attend in person. If you have a
death in the family, please call the parish office at 952-835-7101 to inform us. Our
Director of Pastoral Care will return your call.

Prayer Shawls can be requested. If you or someone you know would like a prayer
shawl please let us know. Call the parish office at 952-835-7101 ext.223 or email

Mia Ah Sani at mahsani@stedwardschurch.org.

Pastoral calls are being made to check on vulnerable parishioners. If you would like a
call, or know of a parishioner we should call, please call Mia at 952-835-7101 ext.223 or
email mahsani@stedwardschurch.org.

Stephen Ministers are now allowed to meet with their care receivers in person following
social distancing. Call the parish office at 952-835-7101 ext.223 or email Mia Ah Sani at
mahsani@stedwardschurch.org if you want more information on this ministry.

BROADER COMMUNITY

Dining for a Cause

# Lhe Marian Council of the Knights of Columbus is serving take-out meals Wednesday
4 and Friday nights. Proceeds support “Leave No Neighbor Behind” programs.
TAKE-OUT SPECIALS ADDITIONAL MENU ITEMS
Both entrees include salad, coleslaw and Chicken Pot Pie with Salad $11.95
choice of potato Hamburger or Cheeseburger Basket* $ 9.00

Wednesday Chicken Win i *
. . g or Shrimp Basket $ 9.95
Eh‘l;ken & Ribs $14.00 *Baskets include Chips or Fries
riday .
Broiled or Deep-Fried Cod $13.95 Quesadilla $ 895

Add ground beef 82; Add guacamole $1.50

Call in orders from 2 to 7pm: 952-888-1492 Pick up orders from 4 to 7:30pm
East Dupont Avenue Entrance of the Bloomington Event Center, 1114 American Blvd. W

www.stedwardschurch.org

PRAY FOR THE SICK, THOSE
NAMED BELOW & ALL LISTED
IN THE BOOK OF PRAYER

Robert Flammang
Scott Ingram
Dorothy Kass
Jim Kummer
Nancy Osterling
Patricia Swirtz
Gene Vavra
Note: Names are removed from this list

after three months. Call the parish office
add or request a name remain on the list.

Holy Hour for Vocations

The second Tuesday of each month at
7pm is a time to pray for vocations to
the priesthood, diaconate, consecrated
life and sacramental marriage.
Upcoming dates and locations:

Oct 13: St. Nicholas, Elko New Market

Nov 10: St. John the Baptist, Savage
Dec 8: Our Lady of Guadalupe, St. Paul
More info at: www.10000vocations.org




